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September 9, 2015

Moved by: Michael Seguin Seconded by: R.J. Gamble

THAT Council of the Town of The Blue Mountains acknowledges receipt of
correspondence from Grey County dated July 9, 2015 addressed to the
Honourable Bill Mauro, Minister of Natural Resources regarding fracking and the
potential impacts from fracking;

AND THAT Council supports the recommendation of the County of Grey
requesting that the Province perform further research on potential impacts
caused by fracking operations and either consider banning these operations or
strengthening the regulations to ensure there are no negative impacts to the
environment caused by these operations and ensure that the process includes
consultation with the local municipalities, Aboriginal communities, stakeholders,
and the public prior to approving such operations;

AND THAT Council supports the recommendation of the County of Grey that the
Province consider allowing municipalities to determine whether to allow these
operations within their jurisdictions, CARRIED.

CERTIFIED TO BE A TRUE COPY
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